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June 15, 2009
The Honorable Ike Skelton
Chairman

House Armed Services Committee

2120 Rayburn Office Building
Washington, DC 20515
Fax: 202-225-4151
The Honorable Howard P. McKeon
Ranking Member

House Armed Services Committee
2184 Rayburn Office Building

Washington, DC 20515
Fax: 202-226-0683

Dear Mr. Chairman and Ranking Member McKeon:
The Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) strongly supports an amendment sponsored by Rep. Joe Wilson to be offered during the upcoming mark-up of the FY 2010 National Defense Authorization Act that would authorize use of special reserve funds within the House Budget Resolution to pay for important benefits for military personnel and their families, military retirees, veterans and their survivors.

These benefits include an issue addressed in President Obama’s Budget request – the expansion of the concurrent receipt of military retired pay and disability compensation to personnel who were medically retired with less than 20 years of service (Chapter 61 retirees). The amendment would also further expand concurrent receipt to additional disabled retirees, fund the elimination of the SBP/DIC offset for widows of service members who die in action or as the result of combat injuries, and lift the age 60 requirement for retired Reservists with 20 or more years of service in order to be eligible for TRICARE Standard health care benefits. 
These enhancements are of paramount importance to our membership and the Association urges all members of this distinguished Committee to vote in favor of this amendment.
Your consideration is appreciated and thanks for your leadership and strong commitment to military personnel, their families and survivors and those who’ve served in the past. The FRA point of contact is John Davis, FRA’s Director of Legislative Programs, at the above numbers or (john@fra.org).

Sincerely,


JOSEPH L. BARNES


National Executive Director
JLB:aal
cc:
Chairman, Budget Committee


Members of the House Armed Services Committee
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